Lilleshall Parish Council
Lilleshall Memorial Hall
Hillside, Lilleshall, Newport, Shropshire, TF10  9HG
Telephone:  01952 676379
Email: lilleshallparishcouncil@gmail.com

Minutes of the Planning Committee Meeting of Lilleshall Parish Council held at 7.00pm, Wednesday 17th August 2015, at Lilleshall Memorial Hall. 
PRESENT:  Councillors: A Baker, C Baker, K Cherrington, P Millard, D Shaw, B Taylor and J Taylor
STAFF:       C Binnington, Interim Clerk
There were 8 members of the public present
1.    Chair’s welcome
   Councillor Andrew Baker opened the meeting and welcomed all present.

2.    Apologies
   None

3.    Disclosable Pecuniary Interests
   None received.

4.    Public Session
   Not needed.  

5.    Previous minutes
          Proposed by Councillor Carol Baker, Seconded by Councillor Julie Taylor
          Resolved that the Committee agree the minutes of the Lilleshall Parish Council Planning 
         Meeting on the 27th May 2015.

6.    Planning Applications
   The Committee considered  the following planning applications:
a) TWC/2015/0652
    	        Church Road, Lilleshall
                       Applicant:  Mrs K. Del Manso
 Erection of a single storey rear extension
                       Proposed by Councillor Millard, Seconded by Councillor Julie Taylor
 Resolved that the Committee had no objection to this planning application.
b)    TWC/2015/0653
  43-45 Limekiln Lane, Lilleshall
  Applicant:  Mr Robert Lowe
  Subdivision of dwelling into 2 dwellings and extension of a 2 storey side extension.
                        Proposed by Councillor Julie Taylor, Seconded by Councillor Millard
  Resolved that the Committee had no objection to this planning application.

c)      TWC/2015/0670
  Land to rear of 65 Limekiln lane, Lilleshall
  Applicant:  Alan Humphries
  Erection of 1 detached dwelling with associated access and landscape.
                        Proposed by Councillor Bob Taylor, Seconded by Councillor Cherrington
  Resolved that the Committee had no objection to this planning application.
d)      TWC/2015/0132
  Former builders’ yard, Barrack Lane, Lilleshall
  Applicant:  Tracey Whaley
  Outline planning permission for erection of 3 detached dwellings    
  (Amended Plans and additional report) 
                        Proposed by Councillor Carol Baker, Seconded by Councillor Shaw 
         	         Resolved that the Committee object to this planning application and for the Clerk to 
                       notify Telford & Wrekin Council Planning Department of the objections as follows:-

· The Hill family have been farming the land adjoining the proposed development for 90 years and the building of a residential development in such close proximity to the farm will have a serious impact on their ability to continue to farm in the future due to noise and smells associated with a dairy farm.

· Sound level measurements were not taken on a typical working day and were only taken for a short period.  Work at a dairy farm begins at 4am and doesn’t end until around 9pm seven days a week which can be noisy.  As the measurements taken were used as a measure of baseline impact this can hardly be called representative

· As well as day to day farming noise, there is an increase in noise levels in autumn/winter months when the cattle are housed indoors next to the proposed development.  There is further associated noise from cattle calving and vehicles going in and out of the yard, therefore any measurements should be done over several months.

· No measurements were taken at night.

· The cattle were housed outside when the report was produced, but for 6-7 months a year they are housed indoors adjacent to the proposed site which includes the emptying of slurry stores, feeding of silage and the cleaning of dirty yards all causing unpleasant smells.

· The earth bund and fence along the eastern boundary will create incongruous feature.

· There are a number of mining shafts on the site, which could open up due to the vibrations caused by construction plant and equipment, followed by the long term traffic movement to and from the properties. In addition, workings between and away from these shaft may increase the risk of subsidence.

· Loss of natural habitat.

· If the position was reversed, would planning approval be given for a Dairy Farm to be developed adjacent to a housing development

7.        Correspondence   
[bookmark: _GoBack]A leaflet has been distributed on the noticeboards to advise residents of the forthcoming  planning consultation with Telford and Wrekin Council.

8.        Date of next meeting
       Full Council Meeting – Monday 7th September 2015
           Planning Meeting - TBA

       Meeting closed at 7.50pm



Signed:                                                                                                      Date:
